
SOUTH FLORIDA WATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICT 

IMPORTANT CHANGES TO 
RIGHT OF WAY PERMITTING PROCEDURES 
COMING IN 2021 

The District is proud to announce that online permitting for Right of Way Occupancy Permits is 
scheduled to go into effect in 2021.  This notice provides the anticipated schedule for 
implementation of online permitting so that applicants can prepare for this forthcoming 
change.  Online permitting (or “e-permitting”, as it is often called) will allow for: 

 Online filing of applications for new and/or modified permits, permit transfers, and 
permit extensions. 

 Payments by credit card or e-check. 

 Electronic submittal of insurance renewals, financial assurance documents, and 
documents required for permit closeout, such as as-built drawings. 

 Elimination of paper applications and site plans. 

 Applicant self-service to view application status, permit records, and inspection results. 

 Electronic delivery of documents, notices, and updates to applicants (e.g., requests for 
additional information (RAIs), scheduling of inspections, etc.). 

IMPORTANT DATES (Subject to Change) 

April 1, 2021 Online filing available for new applications, permit modifications, 
transfers, and extensions. 

July 1, 2021  All applications required to be filed online. 

For updates regarding these changes as well as other helpful information, 

please visit www.sfwmd.gov/rowpermits. 

http://www.sfwmd.gov/rowpermits

